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October 6, 2022
IMPORTANT NOTICE 
To:  All Penns Grove Housing Authority Residents

From:  Catherina Rutland, Executive Director

Re:  Streamlined Voluntary Conversion

The Housing Authority is considering submitting an application to convert its public housing units to the housing choice voucher program under the Section 8 Program. The Housing Authority is notifying all its residents, Resident Association and Resident Advisory Board that we are proposing to apply for the Streamlined Voluntary Conversion (SVC) Program. This notice is being provided in accordance with the requirements enumerated in HUD Notice PIH 2019-05

The application being considered will include all the Housing Authority’s public housing units which are located at Penn Towers South and Silver Run Park. There will be no change in the existing bedroom distribution after conversion. The following information will take place at our resident briefings:

1) Information on families’ right to remain in the unit using tenant-based HCV assistance. 

2) Information on the significant differences between PBV assistance and HCV assistance including income limits and the family’s total tenant payment. 

3) An opportunity for families to ask questions. 

4) Information for families concerning PBV assistance and HCV. assistance, including mobility options, rent levels, rent payments, provision of supportive services, etc. 

5) Information on the anticipated date of the conversion action and the execution of the PBV contract between the owner and the PHA. 
6) Other asset repositioning options. 
The process for conversion will take at least one year with the rehabilitation work being completed within approximately two years. We are conducting two (2) resident briefings, prior to submission of an application, to discuss the conversion and to solicit resident comments. The meetings will be held as follows:

**Tuesday, October 25th, 2022, at 3:00 PM in the Penn Towers Community Room
**Tuesday, October 25th, 2022, at 5:00 PM in the Silver Run Community Room
Pizza and light refreshments will be served. 

We have selected both locations to provide access to all residents in accordance with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and Titles II and III of the American with Disabilities Act of 1990. Please let us know if you cannot make either meeting due to an accessibility issue. We will attempt to make a reasonable accommodation to best suit your needs so that you have an equal opportunity to participate in the briefing. We will also provide a translator for those individuals with Limited English Proficiency.
Please feel free to contact the office if you have any questions regarding this Notice.

